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2nd Visioning Meeting – Marion County 

Minutes 

November 17, 2020 

 

 

➢ Robert Cooper, of Zero Hour Life Center (“ZHLC”), opened the meeting at 3:30 p.m. on a Zoom 

Conference Call hosted by ZHLC.  Twenty-seven Recovery Champions attended the meeting, along 

with Robert and Mary Jensen with ZHLC and Ginny LaRue and Linda Kemp-Baird with Floridians 

for Recovery.   

➢ Robert introduced himself and Mary Jensen as CEO and Administrative Director of ZHLC.  He 

shared the purpose, values, and mission of ZHLC, thanking Marion County Recovery Champions for 

their trust to request their leadership.   

➢ Robert then introduced Ginny LaRue as Project Director for the FADAA/Aetna “All in for Florida” 

Project to develop RCOs across the state of Florida.  Ginny shared the amount of $5,570 which were 

the funds raised by the Marion County Symposium Planning Committee.  These funds are being held 

by the fiscal agent, Floridians for Recovery.  Ginny requested that a motion be made to send the 

funds to ZHLC.  Nancy Castillo made the motion with a second from both Alina Stoothoff and Steve 

Blank.  Ginny asked for objections.  There were none.  She asked for abstentions.  There were none.  

Motion passed.   

➢ Robert then shared about the Working Committees that need to be created to address a part of the 

future RCO in Marion County.  He briefly shared the purpose of each Committee.  Persons 

volunteered for the following Committees:   

• Strategic Planning/Visioning:  Renee Morrissette (Lead), Renee Arnett, Steve Blank, and 

Kassie Leonard 

• Sustainability:  No volunteers.  

• Outreach: Ethan Bradley, Kassie Leonard, Alina Stoothoff, and Rebekah Morris. 

• Organizational Readiness:  No volunteers.  

• Board Development Committee:  No volunteers 

• Peer Advisory Board:  Izzy Truman 
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✓ Clarification of the purpose of each Committee was requested.  Alina Stoothoff requested that 

the Committee definitions be sent out to everyone.  Everyone is encouraged to consider, and be 

assigned, the committee which can best use their individual strengths. 

➢ Next Meeting:  December 15, 2020 at 3:30 p.m.  ZHLC will send out the ZOOM link.   

 


